
 

 

   

  

 

 
20 September 2024 
 
Assalamu alaikum wa Rahmatullahi wa Barakatuh families, 
 
InshaAllah this letter finds you in the best state of health and iman. Alhamdulillah, we have 
completed term 3, with a final term left in this academic year. This is also the last lap for our Year 12 
students who are a few short weeks away from a huge milestone in their schooling years. We keep 
all our VCE students and their families in our duas.  
 
Support for VCE Students 
We are committed to helping each child achieve their full potential and our secondary school 
teachers, coaches and leaders have been working hard to provide as much tailored support as 
possible for your child. I encourage all students to take advantage of as much support as possible, be 
it from their teachers, as part of our intervention programs, or one of the many support sessions we 
have arranged for led by external VCE tutors and practitioners.  
 
Enrolment for 2025 
At this moment, we have only 9 spaces left for Foundation in Springvale Campus and 9 spaces left in 
Officer Campus for 2025 enrolments. We have stopped accepting enrolments for Doveton Campus, 
and a waiting list is currently in place. Similarly, we have stopped accepting 2025 enrolments for all 
other year levels across our campuses, and waiting lists are also in place.  
 
If you have a child that you would like to enroll for Foundation in 2025, I encourage you to urgently 
fill in and submit an enrolment form, email us at enrol@minaret.vic.edu.au or visit the respective 
campus and our admin staff will be able to assist. 
 
Admin Operating Hours  
During the term break (weekdays from 23 Sept – 4 Oct), the reception at Springvale and Officer 
campuses will be staffed between 9am and 3pm. Doveton Campus reception will be closed. Should 
you need to come in to make payments, you will be able to do so at the Springvale or Officer 
campuses.  

 
Finally, I wish all our Minaret students and families a restful term break. I look forward to seeing 
students back in school on Monday, 7 October. May Allah (SWT) keep us all in the best of health and 
iman. Ameen. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

         

Mohammed Taksim       
Executive Principal       

https://minaret.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/0523_Enrolment_form.pdf

